STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26209

This bill creates a new dedicated fund, the Technology Infrastructure Stabilization Fund, in order to save,
budget, and account for the technology infrastructure needs of the state in a manner that is stable, uniform,
transparent, and systematic.

Over the last several fiscal years, agencies have requested and/or received appropriations to update or
replace their information systems at a significant cost to the state. Most projects cost between $258,000
and $15,000,000. This fund may be utilized as a way to increase tracking capabilities and accountability
for such projects.

The fund will consist of moneys that may be provided by legislative appropriation and will be used to fund
technology projects requested, recommended, or funded through the annual state budget process. It may also
be used by the Legislative Services Office to evaluate and provide analysis and recommendations regarding
the requirements, merit, need, cost, compatibility, and monitoring of technology projects.

The bill also provides for a cash transfer for its initial funding.

FISCAL NOTE

This bill transfers $22,000,000 from the General Fund to the newly created Technology Infrastructure
Stabilization Fund for FY 2019.

Co-Sponsors:
Representative Maxine Bell

Senator Shawn Keough

Contact:
Paul Headlee
Budget and Policy Analysis
(208) 334-4746

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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